
Alaska Natural Gas Development Authority – FY10 
 
Beginning in July 2003, several appropriations have been authorized by the Alaska Legislature under the 
Alaska Natural Gas Development Authority Act (ANGDA) to bring natural gas to market through gas 
market evaluation.  The funding used by ANGDA in FY10 was appropriated in FY08 (AR 16227, Ch 29 
SLA 2008) in the amount of $4 million.  A total of $983,300 was expended and another $2,215,800 was 
encumbered. 
 
These funds have been used to contract the services of independent contractors.  ANGDA contractors 
have performed environmental, engineering, economic and financial studies to produce data required to 
support the B2F pipeline’s EIS process, a potential North Slope propane facility, a potential value-added 
industry and the representation of the Alaska’s utility companies in the upcoming Open Season.  To 
follow is a brief list of active contracts in FY10. 
 

Glennallen Cultural Resources and Site Delineation 
Propane Supply Coordinator 
Gas Supply Coordinator 
Aerial Wetlands Photography 
Contaminated Sites Data for B2F 
Kenai Industrial Representative 
360 Video Editing – B2F route 
Propane Extraction Facility Estimate #1 
Propane Extraction Facility Estimate #2 
B2F Corridor Mapping 
Propane Economics Study - Retail 
GIS Mapping 
BLM Cost Recovery for participation in EIS 
Enterprise Coordinator 
Wild & Scenic Rivers Alignment 
North Slope Prudhoe Bay Unit Advisor 
EIS Contractor 
Pipeline Project Manager 
Permitting Coordinator 
Pipeline Alignment and Engineering Coordinator 
Report to the People III 

 
 
ANGDA is requesting that $312,100 be appropriated in FY11 to support the ANGDA office and staff. The 
remaining appropriation funding (currently $318,000) will be used throughout FY11 for Open Season 
preparation and additional work related to an in-state gas line. 
 
Prepared by the Department of Revenue’s, Alaska Natural Gas Development Authority, February 23, 
2010. 
 


